
LEGISLATIVE REPORT 
 

 
SUBJECT: Requesting the Board of Education (the “Board”) review its 

By-laws, policies, applicable administrative rules and 
statutes to improve the effectiveness of the educational 
delivery system. 

 
 
REFERENCE: 2011 Senate Concurrent Resolution 79 SD 1 
 
ACTION REQUESTED:  The Legislature has requested that the Board undertake a 

two-year review of its By-laws and policies, as well as 
applicable sections of the Hawaii Revised Statutes (“HRS”) 
and Hawaii Administrative Rules (“HAR”) to determine if 
amending or reducing regulatory constraints and 
requirements might assist the Board, the Department of 
Education (the “Department”), and school administrators in 
creating a more effective educational delivery system. 

 
(1) Report of the Board’s findings, including any changes 

made to its By-laws and policies, to the Legislature no 
later than twenty (20) days prior to the convening of the 
Regular Session of 2012; and  

(2) Report to the Legislature including any proposed 
legislation no later than twenty (20) days prior to the 
convening of the Regular Session of 2013. 

 
DOE REPORT:    
Introduction:   

The collective need for a new system of governance was 
evident in the constitutional amendment, adopted in 2010 
and the corresponding implementation of Senate Bill 8, 
authorizing and constituting the newly appointed Board. The 
Board recognizes and appreciates the significance of the 
change in governance and has embarked on a review of all 
governing laws, rules and policies affecting its own 
administration and the administration of those agencies 
which the Board oversees in order to strengthen 
accountability, increase efficiency and eliminate redundancy.   

 
 
FINDINGS    

By-Laws:  The Board amended and restated its By-Laws in 
April 2011 to streamline its operations.  The Board 
eliminated the statement of the duties of the Superintendent, 
the State Librarian and the Attorney General as these duties 
are already set forth in law.  The amended and restated By-
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Laws also reflect a consolidation of and prioritization of 
Board responsibilities which are reflected in the reduction of 
standing committees from six to four (i.e., Student 
Achievement, Finance and Infrastructure, Audit, and Human 
Resource).  See attached By-Laws, Exhibit A.  
 
Board Policies, Administrative Rules and Statutes:  The 
Board created a Policy Audit Task Force that has begun the 
work of reviewing all Board policies in an effort to reduce 
and/or eliminate constraints on achieving student success.  
The Board is mindful of the fact that the Legislature has 
initiated work on statutory amendments aimed at creating a 
more efficient educational delivery system governing the 
Department of Education and public Charter Schools.  As 
such, the Board’s work on its policy audit will be in accord 
with any amendments to the respective governing statutes.  
Additionally, the Board will also begin to review current 
administrative rules in light of the proposed changes made to 
governing statutes.    
 
The Board has been working with the Legislative leads on 
proposed amendments to HRS Chapter 302A, as well as 
participating in the Charter School Governance and 
Accountability Task Force reviewing and suggesting 
amendments to HRS Chapter 302B.  Although both of these 
efforts are Legislatively initiated, the Board remains an active 
contributor.   

 
FUTURE ACTIONS   

Pursuant to the Legislature’s request, the Board will complete 
this Report by providing any updates to its current actions 
related to proposed legislation for the 2013 Regular Session. 
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